
Public Safety Commission Meeting 
 

March 22, 2018, at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Ed Meier, Bobby Smith, Jim Christian, Jeff Lofton, John Koester, 
and Chief Ihler   
 
Old Business:  None   
 
Fire Department Report:  The Riverview Fire Department received a new automated 
CPR device; crews are being trained on how to operate it.  Also, they have a tentative 
labor contract which should be signed within a few days.   
 
Police Report:  The police have arrested a suspect in the “shots fired” incident at 
Ruler’s.  They have proposed an Administrative Search Warrant for enforcement of 
minor code violations.  This would be used in situations whereby the property owner 
has not heeded previous warnings.  A discussion ensued about the difficulties involved 
in resolving these situations 
 
New Business:  Jim Christian is resigning from the Public Safety Commission to take 
up his duties on the Board of Aldermen.    
 
The meeting ended at 7:20 p.m. 
 
The next meeting will be April 26, 2018. 
 
 
 
John Koester, Acting Secretary 


